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TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@education.vic.gov.au  

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0411 960 164 

Facebook Page – Click here  Small Schools Website – Click here  

SCHOOL VALUES – RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION 
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A REMINDER TO FAMILIES THAT 

ASSEMBLY IS HELD EACH FRIDAY AT 
3PM VIA WEBEX  

(NUMBER – 576 739 057) 
 

PLEASE FREQUENTLY CHECK SKOOL LOOP 

BECAUSE MANY SPECIFIC EVENTS ARE PUT ON 

THIS RESOURCE INSTEAD OF THE NEWSLETTER. 

ALL FAMILIES WILL NEED TO JOIN NEW BOXES FOR 

2020. 

 

2020 SCHOOL FEES ARE NOW DUE. COULD THESE BE 

PAID ASAP PLEASE. 

 

Absence forms can be submitted  
on Skool Loop. 

 
Please note the change of the school email address 

 
OLD STUDENT TABLES WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR 

FAMILIES FOR A SIMPLE DONATION TO THE 

SCHOOL. THESE CAN BE COLLECTED NOW IF 

INTERESTED – FIRST IN BEST DRESSED! 

 

ICY POLES ARE AVAILABLE FOR SALE (50 

CENTS EACH) EACH FRIDAY – USE THOSE 

VOUCHERS UP EVERYONE! ICY POLES WILL NOT 

BE CUT IN HALF AS THERE IS NO SHARING OF 

FOOD. 

 
 

 
 

DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT 

Account Name:  

Tallygaroopna Primary School 

BSB: 063—527 

Account number: 0090 7788 

Please ensure you include family name 
and 

payment description as reference. 
 

 
 

 

TERM 4     NO. 39    30th November 2020 

News from the Principal’s Desk 
Dear parents, carers, students and staff 
It is hard to believe – but there is only 3 weeks to go until the 
end of the 2020 school year. We have a busy few weeks 
ahead with school reports being finalised along with end of 
year activities being coordinated and we look forward to 
finishing December on a positive note. 
It is pleasing to announce that some COVID-19 restrictions 
have been lifted and we can now welcome our families back 
into our school environment. These changes are summarised 
in this edition of the newsletter – please read these carefully 
and don’t hesitate to contact the school if any clarification is 
needed. I can certainly appreciate how difficult it has been for 
families over the last few months and we look forward to 
having some form of normality back at school for the last few 
weeks of the year.  
It gives me great pleasure to announce that Dee Palmer & 
Beck Wayman will be our OSH Supervisors beginning next 
year. Both of these staff members have kindly offered to run 
this service and I know that they will implement fun and 
enjoyable activities with children after school. I am hopeful that 
numbers will return to how they were pre COVID-19. Please 
support this program to enable it to be financially sustainable 
for the future.  
In this edition of the newsletter, there is some important 
information in relation to the Parent Opinion Survey and also 
the BYOD Program. Thanks to the 27 families who completed 
the Parent Opinion Survey and we generally had some 
positive results – it was encouraging to see that Remote 
Learning had positive satisfaction of 81% although we 
understand that there were students who thrived and others 
who had difficulty with the program that was provided for a 
number of weeks. 
Finally, the state-wide Orientation on Tuesday 8th December 
will now be a whole day program at Tallygaroopna PS. This 
will enable our new Foundation students to spend a normal 
day at school and start their journey in a formal school setting. 
We will have a whole school assembly on this morning to 
welcome everyone to the school. Good luck to our Grade 6s 
as they begin their new challenge also. 
Keep safe everyone – I will no doubt see you all soon, even it 
is via Webex! Don’t hesitate to contact me if any clarification 
is needed.    

David Brodie (Principal) 
 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:tallygaroopna.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tallygaroopna-Primary-School/537390216312887
http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/
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TABLES AVAILABLE FOR THE SCHOOL COMMUNITY 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

– Term 4 / Week 7  
All students received a certificate and a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 

 
Found. / Grade 1 - Mrs H’s Marvellous Monsters 

Arch H 

      

 
 

 
Archie receives this award for the wonderful way he 
has been so observant in the classroom. I love the 
way he has found our spelling focus in his reading 
and schoolwork. Great job, mate! 
 
 
 

Grade 1/2 - Mrs Fitz’s Wonderful 1/2s 
Bronte 

    

 
  

 

 
Bronte receives this award for her hard work and 
focus during work time this week. 
 
 
 

Grade 3/4 - Miss Love’s Llama Pack 
Liam 

    

 
 

 
 

 
Liam receives this award for the absolutely 
outstanding results he has achieved in reading this 
week. 
 

Grade 5/6 – Miss Lothian’s McFries  
Bohdi 

  

 

 

 
Bohdi receives this award for his ongoing 
enthusiasm, positive attitude and good sense of 
humour. Bohdi displays our school values well and 
is a pleasure to have in the classroom. Great work, 
Bohd! 
 

Sport Awards 
 
Bailey  – for concentrating hard and applying good 
skills to his cricket. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Nate P – for displaying some great batting skills in 
Phys. Ed. 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Values Vault – Week 7: Declan J 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

– Term 4 / Week 8  
All students received a certificate and a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 

 
Found. / Grade 1 - Mrs H’s Marvellous Monsters 

Savannah T 

   

 
 
 
 

 
Savannah has received this award for the way she 
has been showing her strong leadership skills and 
being super focused in her schoolwork. Great work, 
Savvy. 
 
 

Grade 1/2 - Mrs Fitz’s Wonderful 1/2s 
Thomas 

     
 

  

 
Thomas received this award for the super effort he 
has put into his writing this week! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grade 3/4 - Miss Love’s Llama Pack 
Fenn 

     

 
 

 

 
Fenn received this award for her outstandingly 
positive attitude and efforts every single day. 
 
 
 
 
 

Grade 5/6 – Miss Lothian’s McFries  
Roseannah 

    

 

 

 

 
Roseannah received this award for her effort and focus 
this week, especially with assessment tasks. Well done, 
Roseannah! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Values Vault – Week 8: N/A 

 
 

THANKS TO DEBBIE & GARTH HILL FOR THE KIND DONATON OF 
ICY POLES TO THE SCHOOL. 
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November OSH Care Newsletter 2020 

 
Photos from our OSH service with the children enjoying having some delicious cheese & crackers, 
honey joys, pancakes & fairy bread 

                            
 
 

  Phone call              Sticky stretchy slime             Relaxing time                 Traffic puzzle game 

                       
 
 

   Bubble time                        Sandpit play                       Slide time                       Monkey bars 

                      
 
                                                                   Chalk drawings 
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Welcome to our new OSH Care Staff for 2021 – you may know them! 

 
Dee and Beck have kindly offered to implement OSH Care for 2021 – sharing this role after school. 

We are still working though the logistics for this and what it may look like. We are planning to do First 
Aid Training to assist with this service on Friday 4th December. We hope that this service will be 

utilised by families frequently to make this program financial viable for the future. A new enrolment 
form will be sent home with all families on Tuesday 8th December – it is mandated that this is returned 

for enrolment in this service. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dee Palmer 

Beck Wayman 
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Photos of the Week – Grade 5/6 Night 
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BE YOU FACT SHEET 

 

 

How does exercise affect mental health and wellbeing? 

Physical activity promotes many aspects of child and adolescent 

development, including social and emotional skills, as well as physical 

development of motor skills.  

It also supports mental wellbeing. We know that high levels of inactivity 

can lead to a greater risk of both physical and mental health problems.  

Physical activity:   

 can increase levels of serotonin and endorphins; the 

neurotransmitters involved in regulating and improving mood 

 promotes sleep – which also helps regulate moods, increase 

energy levels and improve memory and learning 

 increases the connections between the brain neurons, which 

improves memory and learning capacity  

 pumps blood to the brain to boost mood, concentration and 

alertness  

 promotes relaxation by reducing skeletal muscle tension  

 provides children and young people with an outlet for excess 

energy and frustration, which relieves tension 

 provides an opportunity for children and young to socialise and 

meet new people, reducing loneliness and isolation 

 improves motor and cognitive skills, which boosts self-esteem  

 distracts children and young people from negative thoughts. 

These benefits also serve to improve classroom behaviour and promote 

a more positive learning environment.  

https://beyou.edu.au/fact-sheets/wellbeing/physical-activity-and-

mental-health 

 

https://beyou.edu.au/fact-sheets/wellbeing 

https://beyou.edu.au/fact-sheets/wellbeing/physical-activity-and-mental-health
https://beyou.edu.au/fact-sheets/wellbeing/physical-activity-and-mental-health
https://beyou.edu.au/fact-sheets/wellbeing
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Music Lessons – 2020 

Cliff Doornkamp is offering individual guitar and keyboard lessons to be 

held on a Monday morning. Each lesson runs for 20 minutes and will cost 

$20. Interested families should contact Cliff on 0474 769 963 for more 

information. 

 
PLEASE NOTE: ALL PRIMARY SCHOOL STUDENTS ARE EXEMPT 

FROM WEARING FACE COVERING WHILE AT SCHOOL 
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2021 Enrolments 

 Have you notified the school about your 
child starting Foundation? 

 Have you notified the school if your child 
won’t be here in 2021? 

 To assist us with our planning, please 
remind other school families to enrol their 

child 

If you have a query, contact David or Karen 

on 03 58 298264 

 

  

 

Mobile Phone Policy Reminder 

 

 

 

 

https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/mobile_phone_policy.pdf
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Coronavirus (COVID-19) phone advice line 

For immediate questions and up to date guidance and 

advice, the Education Department also has a dedicated 

coronavirus (COVID-19) phone advice line (9am-5pm Monday 

to Friday). The advice line is available for school leaders as well 

as all staff, and parents on 1800 338 663. 

 

SCHOOL VIRTUAL TOUR 
https://www.facebook.com/watch/?v=560547707944476  

https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/178/Enrolment 

https://www.facebook.com/watch/?v=560547707944476
https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/178/Enrolment
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1. Key Changes to COVID-19 Operational Guidelines from DET –  Below are a number of key changes to COVID-19 
operational guidelines from DET which begin on Monday 30th November. 
 

 Arrival and departure: This will return to front of school only. Supervision will begin at 8.30am, with students 

moving to their classrooms at the 8.45am bell. In the mornings, staff will be preparing the day. 

 

 Physical distancing: Students and families should not congregate at the school gate before or after school and 

will be required to maintain 1.5 metres between each other as far as is practicable at the start and end of the 

school day. 

 

 Graduation: Our Graduation Ceremony on Tuesday 15th December at 7pm at school is now open to family 

members – further information will be communicated early next week.  

 

 State-wide Orientation Day at Tallygaroopna PS: This will now be all day on Tuesday December 8th. 

 

 Face masks: These are no longer required outdoors except where 1.5 metres physical distancing cannot be 

maintained. Individuals over the age of 12 must carry a face mask at all times. 

 

 Drinking fountains and taps will be reopened for normal use. Taps will be flushed for a number of minutes 

before use. 

 

 On-site Access: Parents can be welcomed back on site, for example for school drop-offs and pick-ups. To 

support contact tracing, we must keep a record of all staff, students and visitors who attend on-site for more than 

15 minutes. Please use the visitor book at the office to do this. Parents should continue to schedule appointments 

with staff when required – use Class Dojo for communication. 

 

 School tours: We can now conduct on-site school tours for prospective students and their families during 

operating hours, in accordance with gathering limits. 

 

 Illnesses: Students with underlying conditions (such as hay fever or asthma) should still be tested for coronavirus 

(COVID-19) if they develop symptoms that are different to or worse than their usual symptoms. Parents/carers 

should also consider getting a medical certificate from the child’s treating GP to confirm that it is safe for them to 

attend school with persistent symptoms that may overlap with some of the symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) 

such as cough or runny nose. 

 

 Assemblies: These will continue via Webex each Friday, with some exceptions – communicated via Skool Loop. 

 
2. End of Year Celebrations – As stated previously; our Christmas concert will not go ahead this year but we have started 
plans for some Christmas songs to be performed by each class along with a whole school performance. These will be 
available on one of our online platforms - there will be more details available soon. 

3. Grade 6 Students: Orientation Day – The state-wide Orientation day is on Tuesday 8th December. Orientation days 
are being held for 3 out of the 5 schools (GSSC, Num SC, Ace) that our Grade 6 students are attending in 2021. Notre 
Dame and St. Mary's of the Angels are not having an Orientation Day on Tuesday 8th December. Students going to those 
2 schools above will attend Primary School - Miss Love will take these students for the day while the rest of the school 
moves into new classes for 2021 with new teaching and support staff.  

4. School Fees 
School fees for 2020 are now due. These were itemised in the letter sent home at the start of the year.  
They are as follows: 

Foundation - $217 Grade 1/2 - $170   Grade 3/4 - $150,  Grade 5/6 - $155 
These fees do not include excursions, swimming, camps or bus fees (for applicable families).  
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5. Parent Opinion Survey – Thanks to the families who completed this survey. A summary of the results from this 

feedback is below: 

 Positive % Neutral % Negative % 

Parent participation and involvement 75 14 11 

School Support 81 7 11 

Teacher Communication 67 17 17 

General Satisfaction 89 0 11 

Physical Environment 93 4 4 

School Improvement 76 15 9 

School Pride & Confidence 85 4 11 

High Expectation for Success 89 6 6 

Student Motivation & Support 80 9 11 

Stimulated Learning Environment 80 6 14 

Effective Teaching 73 16 11 

Student Agency & Voice 79 16 5 

Confidence & Resiliency Skills 87 4 9 

Managing of Bullying 80 11 9 

Non Experience of Bullying  48 26 22 

Promoting Positive Behaviour 87 6 7 

Respect for Diversity 88 5 7 

School Connectedness 79 14 7 

Positive Transitions 81 9 9 

    

Satisfaction with School Approach to Remote Learning 81 7 11 

 
6. BYOD Program – From 2019, Tallygaroopna Primary School has allowed its 5/6 students to bring their own iPads from 
home to support their learning in the classroom. As a school, we have determined that iPads are an effective learning tool 
that will facilitate our students’ development of 21st century learning skills. Integrating iPads more readily, especially into 
the senior classroom, represents an exciting time for our school and students. Teachers are dedicated to ensuring that 
iPads are used as a tool to support and engage students in a safe and positive learning environment. More information 
regarding appropriate use and consent…etc will be sent home with Grade 4/5 students soon. 
 
https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/228/BYOD-Program---Grade-5/6 
 
7. Class Teachers 2021 – We have finalised classroom staffing for 2021 and these appointments are made in the best 
interests of our whole school. Placement notes for Grade 1 students will be sent home on Monday 30th November in 
anticipation for the state-wide Orientation day scheduled for Tuesday 8th December. 
 
Classroom staff are summarised below:  
 
Junior Unit  
Foundation / Grade 1 – Mrs Claire Haberfield   Grade 1 / Grade 2 – Mrs Tahnee Fitzpatrick  
 
Senior Unit  
Grade 3 / Grade 4 – Miss Rebecca Rosevear   Grade 5 / Grade 6 – Miss Liss Lothian  
 
We hope to begin the new year with 79 students. The grade structure for 2021 will be the following, but class numbers 
may change with any future alterations to enrolments.  
 
Junior School       Senior School  
Foundation / Grade 1 – 13 students    Grade 3 / Grade 4 – 21 students  
Grade 1 / Grade 2 – 21 students     Grade 5 / Grade 6 – 24 students  

https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/228/BYOD-Program---Grade-5/6
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8. Graduation Night – This night will go ahead on Tuesday 15th December and family members can now attend. There 
will be some modifications on this night in line with COVID-19 restrictions. We will be inviting all of our Grade 6s along with 
their fellow Grade 5s who can assist as waiters as we plan to still have a sit down meal with staff and students graduating 
on the night beginning at 6pm. The night will involve a formal type of ceremony as well at 7pm. 
 
9. Bus Driver – Dyson Bus Service are looking for someone interested in bus driving work in the Tallygaroopna area. If 
anyone is interested please contact Dyson’s Shepparton office on 58312150 for more information. 
 
10. Staffing Update – We can now announce other staff at Tallygaroopna PS for the coming year. This has been a long 
process and unfortunately, we say goodbye to some wonderful staff who have made some great contributions to our school 
over the last few years. Most of these changes are because of budget constraints. 
 
Staff for 2021 
Education Support Staff – Dee Palmer, Beck Wayman 
Specialist Staff – Bev Montgomery (P.E.), Jannah Tucker (Music) 
We will also be utilising the MACC (Art) and MARC (Library) Vans. Welcome to Clark Pettigrew who will be doing the Art 
Program each fortnight. Katrina Campbell will be continuing with her Library Program for 201. 
 
We hope to continue with Italian and Science in 2021 in some capacity and we are currently discussing plans how this will 
look in the new year. 
 
The following staff will be leaving the school at the end of the year because of budget constraints –  
Education Support Staff – Sarah Trimble, Stephanie Mansfield 
Specialist Staff – Tamara Starbuck (Science), Frances Ceravolo (Italian) 
 
As stated previously, Toni Marie Arnold will be leaving our OSH Care service. John Hosking has indicated that he would 
like to stay on for the first half of the year in 2021 – this is subject to funding from the Government, which we hope to have 
announced before the end of the year. 
  
11. Reading Changes in 2021 – Miss Lothian and Mrs 
Haberfield have put together an introductory video 
explaining some changes to reading occurring at our 
school in 2021. These changes are being made so that our 
practices align with evidence-based research, rather than 
continuing to do what has always been done. In summary, 
we will be moving away from levelled take home books to 
decodable texts as this will better support our systematic 
phonics instruction in the junior classrooms. This video 
goes for 13 minutes and can be found at: 
https://vimeo.com/474262268/077622399b 
 
More information will be shared before the end of the 
year. Please send any questions to Liss so that frequently asked questions can be compiled and answered - 
liss.lothian@education.vic.gov.au 
 
12. 2021 School Fees – Parent Payment Arrangements for 2021 have been sent home to families and are available on 
the school website under Information < School Fees. These fees were approved at school council on 20th October, 2020 
and are summarised below: 
 
Foundation          -              $215   Grade 1/2            -              $150 
Grade 3/4            -              $135   Grade 5/6            -              $140 
 
Payment is not required until 2021 but we would appreciate payment by the end of term 1, 2021. As stated in the Parent 
Payment arrangements forms, these fees do not include camps, excursions, swimming, uniforms or bus fees (if applicable). 
For more information, please contact Karen Armstrong or David Brodie. 
 
https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/239/School-Fees 

https://vimeo.com/474262268/077622399b
https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/239/School-Fees
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13. Bus Travellers for 2021: Updated – Below is the current list for next year. If this is incorrect, can you contact the 
school immediately please – alterations will be ongoing depending on family needs. We are still working on arrangements 
for the bus service for 2021 and specific costs but we are hopeful of having two runs again. All families will be updated via 
Skool Loop on a regular basis.  
 
Run 1 – 18 students  
Oscar Buckland   Gemma Thomas   Tait Buckland   Alira Bux   
Ryder Thomas   Max Grinter   Jai Brown   Mitchel Blight   
Zoey Kotoulias   Savannah Thomas  Mason Brown   Georgia Kemp - F 
Ayla Kemp  Ethan Kemp  Nate Prossor   Paige Brooker 
Seth Downie  Skylah Radojcic 
 
Run 2 – 7 students  
James Mawson   Bailey Mawson   Olivia Akers   Chelsea Zarb   
Abbie Mannes  Nathan Mannes  Penny Gavenlock - F 
 
 
 
 

Our general school rule is to “consider the feelings of 
others at all times”. 

 
School Website (COVID-19 / Remote Learning):  

https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/238/COVID-
19 
 

The Department’s latest advice on coronavirus can be 
found at www.education.vic.gov.au/coronavirus 

 
Principal Webex Meeting ID - 576 739 057 (Assembly 

each Friday at 3pm) 
 

Second-hand Uniforms 

If anyone has any uniforms that they no longer 

require could you please send them along to 

school. 

https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/238/COVID-19
https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/238/COVID-19
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/coronavirus
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Tallygaroopna Primary School 

Thanks to the below businesses for sponsoring our school app: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to advertise on the Tallygaroopna Primary School Skool Loop 
App please email Content@skoolloop.com 

 

To download our app: In Google Play & App Store search 

‘Skool Loop’ & choose Tallygaroopna Primary School once installed. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Content@skoolloop.com
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TALLY P.S. CALENDAR – TERM 4 2020 (ALL DATES TBC) 
 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

7 

OSH 

 

 

8 

OSH 

Chaplain 

State Orientation 

School Council 8 

9 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Art 

 

 

10 

OSH 

 

 

11 

Italian  

14 

OSH 

Reports Home 

 

 

15 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Graduation Night 

 

16 

OSH 

Chaplain 

PE 

 

 

17 

OSH 

Muck Up Day 

 

 

18 

End of Term 4 

Dismissal – 2.25 

OSH / Music 

Shirt Signing 

Assembly – 2pm 

Cricket at school 

21 

 

 

 

 

22 

 

 

23 

 

 

24 

Xmas Eve 

 

25 

Xmas Day 

 

28 

 

29 

 

 

 

30 

 

 

31 

New Year’s Eve 

 

 

1 

New Year’s Day 

4 

 

 

 

5 

 

6 

 

7 

 

 

8 

 

 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

2 

OSH 

 

 

 

3 

Melbourne Cup 

 

 

4 

Chaplain 

OSH 

Library / PE 

 

5 

OSH 

School Photos 

 

6 

OSH 

Assembly – 3pm 

 

 

 

 

9 

OSH 

10 

Chaplain 

OSH 

 

 

 

11 

OSH 

Art / Science 

Orientat. Day 3 

 

 

 

12 

OSH 

 

 

 

 

    13 

OSH 

Italian / Music 

Assembly – 3pm 

Cricket at school 

16 

OSH 

 

17 

Chaplain 

OSH 

 

18 

Chaplain 

OSH 

PE 

 

19 

OSH 

 

 

 

 

20 

OSH 

Music 

Assembly – 3pm 

5/6 Activity Night 

 

23 

Curriculum Day – 

Report Writing 

 

 

 

24 

Chaplain 

OSH 

 

 

25 

OSH 

Art / Science 

Orientat. Day 4 

Chaplain 

Cricket at school 

26 

OSH 

 

 

27 

OSH 

Italian 

Assembly – 3pm 

 

30 

OSH 

 

 

 

 

1 

Chaplain 

OSH 

Science 

 

2 

Chaplain 

OSH 

Library / PE 

 

3 

OSH 

 

 

 

4 

OSH 

Music 

Assembly – 3pm 

Cricket at school 

 

NOVEMBER / DECEMBER 

 

 

 

DECEMBER / JANUARY 

SUMMER HOLIDAYS 

SUMMER HOLIDAYS 

SUMMER HOLIDAYS 


